Salford City Council - Record of Decision (Cabinet)

I, Councillor John Merry, Leader of the Council, confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, the Cabinet has passed the following resolutions: - 

(1) THAT the Building Schools for the Future (BSF) Outline Business Case (OBC) be approved 

for final consideration by Partnerships for Schools (PfS).

(2) THAT if, subsequent to that consideration, there are any material changes to either the 

technical solution or the affordability model they be reported back for agreement to Cabinet.

(3) THAT, there being no subsequent material changes to the affordability model, the Council’s 

Section 151 Officer be delegated to issue the Section 151 letter which will accompany the OBC 

when submitted for its review process within PfS.

(4) THAT the current projected affordability gap be noted; and that it be agreed to fund any 

capital or revenue affordability gap from within its capital programme and/or revenue budget 

respectively should the need arise.

(5) THAT the governance arrangements for the future of the programme be noted.

(6) THAT, pursuant to section 9(5.1) of Part 4 of the Council Constitution, it be agreed that the decisions in (1) to (4) above, inclusive, are both reasonable in all the circumstances and shall be treated as matters of urgency, and are, therefore, not subject to call-in.

The reasons are to finalise the Outline Business Case for submission to Partnerships for Schools in order to secure funding for the BSF programme.

Options considered and rejected: The option of not undertaking the actions outlined in the report is not available as officers are proceeding according to previous Council and Cabinet decisions and to a deadline of 28th February, 2007, for submission of the OBC to Partnerships for Schools. 

Assessment of risk: Building Schools for the Future is a key Council risk for 2006/07 and beyond.  An overarching Strategic and Operational Risk Register has been compiled for the programme and is updated on a regular basis by the BSF Delivery team.

The source of funding is Department for Education and Skills BSF programme, capital receipts and revenue savings.

Legal advice was obtained from Ian Sheard and Addleshaws.

Financial advice was obtained from John Spink and Ernst and Young.

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process: -
Building Schools for the Future Strategic Business Case
Ipsos MORI Consultation Survey and Report


Contact Officer: Cath Inchbold 


Tel No 0161 793 3652

	The Children's Services Scrutiny Committee considered the BSF proposals on 6th February, 2007, and reported its findings to the Cabinet briefing on 13th February, 2007.


Signed:  J. Merry        (Leader of the Council)           
Dated:  27th February, 2007    

This decision was published and came into force on 27th February, 2007.
